
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Berlin/ München, 25.02.2022  

 

 

 

Dear President,  

Dear Colleague Chizhevsky, 

 

With the utmost outrage we are following the inhuman attack on Ukraine and its 
citizens by Russian troops. As architects, we are always seeking to create a safe, 
livable and sustainable world and thus the destruction of lives, homes, towns and 
cities is also a direct attack against all our values. 

 

In addition to our whole hearted support and compassion we would like to offer 
concrete help in particular to the members of the Union of Architects of Ukraine, our 
colleagues and their families. We are currently setting up a network of colleagues in 
Germany, offering safe places in their homes for Ukrainian families that made it to 
Germany. We also would like support Ukrainian universities and the architecture 
faculties by offering online teaching support, if needed. 

 

Please let us know, what other measures might be helpful for the Union of the 
Architects of Ukraine, its members and their families to alleviate them in this 
horrible situation. 

 

In spirit and hopefully also in action we are stand firmly by your side. 

 

Kindest regards 
 
 
 

Andrea Gebhard    
President 
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